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4th January 2021
[bookmark: _heading=h.au7wlz7uds74]
[bookmark: _heading=h.p6p29uwbiyme]Dear Parent/Carer
[bookmark: _heading=h.b6em27a7jf43]
[bookmark: _heading=h.calng6s40vo7]We would like to wish you all a very Happy New Year and hope that this letter finds you well and safe.
[bookmark: _heading=h.4ar13ynx64cz]
[bookmark: _heading=h.8l82ra8iejbf]I am sure you will have been following the news and the ongoing discussions around whether schools should move to remote learning for the start of the new term in order to allow the infection rate of the new Covid variant to stabilise.
[bookmark: _heading=h.knkcyl7bvuqo]
[bookmark: _heading=h.22o5k4jgt291]Trade Unions are calling on the Government to move to remote learning at the start of the new term as they state that the science suggests that the rate of infection will only decrease if schools remain closed to the majority of pupils.  They are recommending that schools provide remote learning to the majority of pupils but remain open to priority pupils and the children of key workers.
[bookmark: _heading=h.9ugyhcf0pomr]
[bookmark: _heading=h.2e00g5d9wtai]Trade Unions have contacted all members and as a result of this there is no alternative but to close our schools from Tuesday the 5th January 2021 for all pupils except those of key workers and priority children.  All other children will be expected to access their school work via Google Classroom.  Further details of this will be shared by your individual school.
[bookmark: _heading=h.1h5dl1vb6lit]
[bookmark: _heading=h.c87du9379xer]Below is a link to the latest key worker categories.  If you believe you are a key worker, please check this list:
[bookmark: _heading=h.34le8gqcw53o]
[bookmark: _heading=h.gghokeb1f5rn]https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-maintaining-educational-provision/guidance-for-schools-colleges-and-local-authorities-on-maintaining-educational-provision
[bookmark: _heading=h.vhddhmiluyau]
[bookmark: _heading=h.ceawumit9yso]Your child’s school will send out further information regarding how to confirm that your child will attend school under key worker status.
[bookmark: _heading=h.tn7pe3hflmno]
[bookmark: _heading=h.kxrmpxwg3b58]We hope to continue with breakfast and after school provision for key worker and priority children during this time and will confirm this with you later today.
[bookmark: _heading=h.51f5b946cy2f]
[bookmark: _heading=h.1lr51482ol7a]At this point in time you will have many questions regarding home school support, remote learning, IT resources and school meal provision.  Further information on all of these areas will be shared by individual schools later today.
[bookmark: _heading=h.w7opg5o6die4]
[bookmark: _heading=h.c0qo8j4fh7fb]Thank you for your continued support at this time.

Yours sincerely
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Susan Bell				Peter Chapman
CEO Balmoral Learning Trust            Chair of Directors, Balmoral learning Trust


Balmoral Learning Trust c/o East Herrington Primary Academy, Balmoral Terrace, East Herrington, Sunderland, Tyne & Wear SR3 3PR
Tel: (0191) 563 4244 ∙ Email:enquiries@balmorallearningtrust.co.uk ∙ Website: www.balmorallearningtrust.co.uk
Balmoral Learning Trust is a company limited by guarantee in England and Wales (Registered No. 8083620) whose registered office is as above.
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